Brief Summary of Minutes of Annual Meeting
Kichoon Lee chaired for the NCCC210 meeting in 2011. 

Dr. Jim Kinder, Administrative Advisor, led the discussion on our attendance issue and member’s registration for the NCCC210 group.

Dr. Mark Mirando provided extensive insight into the NIFA competitive grants program including description of five priority areas. Members raised many questions regarding future direction of federal funding sources for animal nutrition research. Mark thoroughly explained research scope and mechanism of funding for the new NIH study section, Dual Purpose with Dual Benefit: Research in Biomedicine and Agriculture Using Agriculturally Important Domestic Species.  
Twelve PIs and 8 students reported their research progress at the meeting. The discussion of the meeting was great. The discussion topics ranged from genes involvement in adipocytes biology, transgenic animal study model for gene function, signal transduction pathway and molecular regulation on genes related to obesity and adipose accumulation, to genetic effect on different fatty acid composition in meat.
The need for identifying collaborative projects in which multiple members could be involved in was mentioned and discussed.  

Roberto Sainz and Min Du/ Dan Rule were elected to be co-chairs for next year's meeting. 

Due to the possible government shutdown, several federal employed scientists cannot make it for this year’s discussion. However, the overall outcome of the meeting is very good.
